Minutes of the 17th Meeting of the Highway Authority held in the Council Chamber on 16th October 2014 @ 12.00am.

Present:

Hon. Wilson Duncan - Chairman

Hon. Gavin Ellick - Deputy Chairman

Hon. Cyril George - Member Hon. Dr. Corinda Essex - Member

Mr Derek Henry - Deputy Director, ENRD

Mr Ben Hathway - Roads Manager
PC Jane John - Police Representative

Mr Nicky Lawrence - Secretary

Apologies:

Hon. Christine Scipio-O'Dean

Mr Trevor Graham - Attending Conference overseas

The Chairman welcomed everyone and opened the meeting.

17.1 Matters arising from meeting of 18th September, 2014.

Speed limits.

The Roads Manager informed members that the review of speed limits island wide is ongoing. A member suggested that speed limits in certain areas be increased and encourage the use of seat belts and deter the use of alcohol.

Action: Roads Manager

Attending Conference overseas

Children crossing signage.

The Roads Manager said he will be reviewing signage island wide. The Police Representative asked if this will include Schools and Bus Stops as on some occasions the Police has to patrol these areas twice a day. The Chairman suggested that the Roads Manager work in conjunction with the Police when reviewing the signage.

A member suggested that a Bus Shelter could be erected in the area of the Guide Hall in Half Tree Hollow but was told that there is no funding available for this.

Action: Roads Manager

Light at Harbour View.

The Roads Manager said that there is no funding available for this work but told members he would look into the matter.

Action: Roads Manager

17.2 Any other urgent business.

These were matters for discussion with the Environment & Natural Resources Committee.

17.3 Confirmation of date for next meeting – 20th November, 2014.

There being no further business the Chairman closed the meeting at 13.05pm.

Confirmed Sunca Date 11/11/2014